
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING: 19 November 2013 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(SE13/0011)  PROGRAMME – Internal Product 
 
 
Senator Carr (L&CA 39) asked: 
 
Senator Carr: Of the 856 [non-ongoing employees], how many people are on 
contracts that expire this year? Mr Bowles: I would have to take that on notice. I do 
know of our non-ongoings - I do not know whether we have that by month.  
 
 
Answer: 
 
Of the 856 non-ongoing employees employed by the department as at  
30 September 2013, 342 were on contracts that expire by 31 December 2013. 
 


